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Wednesday  
13th February 2019 

 

Everyone Welcome! 

Wk 9 14/12 Yrs K-6 RAMS Reward Day in Dubbo - Depart TCS at 9.00am 

 14/12 2018 Yr 12 Morning Tea with Staff in TCS library 11.00am-11.30am 

Wk 10 18/12 Yrs K-2 Hamilton’s Pride Visit - Depart TCS at 9.30am 

 18/12 Secondary RAMS Reward Day in Dubbo - Depart TCS at 9.00am 

 19/12 Students Last Day for 2018 

Wk 1 5/2 Students Return for 2019 - Welcome Back! 

 8/2 TCS Swimming Carnival 

SECONDARY 
 
L-R:  
Shakirra Bock-Kemp (Vice Captain) 
Morgan Adams (Captain) 
Makahlia Edwards (Captain) 
Shyanne Buswell (Vice Captain) 

PRIMARY 
 

L-R:  
Aston Gordon (Vice Captain) 

Troy Sibley (Captain) 
Hayley Stephens (Captain) 

Ella Day (Vice Captain) 
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From the principal 
Hi everyone – Enrol in TCS- inclusive, quality Public Education at its finest! 
 

A Wellbeing Focus and Strong Community Participation 
At TCS one of our three strategic directions is ‘Excellence in Learning’ whose purpose is to develop a culture of active 
learning and community engagement. We have put staff and student Wellbeing at the heart of everything we do and the 
success of this approach is clearly evident. We were featured in the Innovative Schools edition of the ‘Educator’     
magazine in 2016 as one of the top 40 innovative schools in all of Australia and within this 40 were further listed in the 
top 12 schools to have a special feature. This magazine is in our foyer for anyone who is interested. This term we have 
been named as one of the top 5 schools in NSW for excellence in student wellbeing, and a report on our school’s     
approach to student wellbeing has been circulated to Government schools as a case study. Also this term our school 
was named for ‘Excellence in Indigenous Education’ at the prestigious Wudhagaragarra Awards in Dubbo.  
 

We have always believed that if students are given as many different opportunities as possible to succeed, then this   
success will create a self-belief that will translate into everything else that they do. We can see clearly that success in 
dancing, singing, painting, playing music, debating, public speaking etc is definitely permeating in to the academic 
subjects and is creating a positive and harmonious whole school culture.  
 

We also believe that community participation is one of the cornerstones of wellbeing. It is vital for the wellbeing of 
Trangie that it has a strong school that participates actively in community events. We are committed to this with our 
newsletter and the not-for-profit advertising, by making our skills and resources available whenever required, be it   
setting up the sound system, printing off flyers, designing posters, working on local committees, providing chairs and 
the list goes on. If we have it, then the community can share it.  
 

We give a strong message to our students of the importance of volunteering in and contributing to their community and 
we do this through the Seniors Olympics, Meals on Wheels, visits to Kurrajong Court, Random Acts of Kindness,   
refereeing sport, dancing at community events etc. Giving to others makes people feel good. It gives students a feeling 
of self-worth and reduces the incidence of depression.  
 

Our school employs over fifty people and makes a massive injection of funds, energy and expertise into the Trangie 
community. If there are no students there are no jobs, so a huge thank you for your support. 
 

TAG/USMC Christmas Party 
What a great night! Congratulations to all the organisers and workers who made it such a success. I would also like to 
thank the bar staff on the night for their patience as we got under their feet with meat in their cool room and to Ian who 
cleaned the BBQ for us. Thanks to Geoff Terry, Margaret Wood, Scott McDonald, Jacky Murtagh and Jessie Quigley 
for helping cope with a busy night on the BBQ and to Jessie whose new house will smell of onions and coleslaw for a 
very long time to come! Thanks to Brandon and Ben who ran the footy throwing and Kiah, Kira-Lyn, Jae-Lee and 
Karly who painted faces. We are never short of volunteers when we need them. Everybody stepped up in true Trangie 
style to work together and make it such an excellent event. 
 

Massive congratulations to Miss Skinner and her dancers and Miss Murtagh and her singers. Both performances were 
of outstanding quality that demonstrated to everyone the excellence of our school, our staff and our students. We punch 
WAY above our weight! 
 

Have a great Christmas. Stay safe and we will see you all back at TCS next year! 
 

Excellent News for 2019 
We are very pleased to announce that Miss Mary Bailey will be teaching Year 6 in 2019. We are very fortunate to be 
having a small, straight Year 6 class of less than 20 students which will be wonderful.  
 

Science and Technology at TCS 
In 2019 we continue our focus on Science and Technology with our STEM program going in to its second year. Next 
year we have Mr Hansen, Ms Ebsworth, Miss Murtagh, Miss Bailey and also Miss Wall, our new secondary         
Mathematics teacher. We will continue with Year 5-8 and the extra teacher will bring mathematics expertise into the      
program. This year has been a very steep learning curve but when I see the teamwork and coordination that has        
developed I am very impressed with how successful the program has been so far. I look forward to 2019 and still more 
exciting projects. 
 

Great Honour 
Everyone was very proud at TCS this week to be given the great honour of being invited to dance at the Three Rivers 
Local Decision-Making Accord Signing. Our dancers performed for a very stellar audience and had a photo and a chat 
with the Minister for Aboriginal Affairs. Karly explained who and what we are beautifully and eloquently; a fine     
example of how a school captain conducts herself. Ms Mitchell, the Minister assures us she will come and visit     
Trangie, and we can show her what a wonderful school we have. 
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From the principal 
Learner Driver Program 
Thanks to our previous Community Liaison officer we have been successful in our application for a grant to provide 
driving lessons for those of our students who are eligible. You simply have to apply to our office and your child will be 
given a voucher for a 90 minute lesson. Once that voucher has been used you may apply for a second. This is a        
fantastic opportunity to have your child receive quality driver education for no charge, so don’t miss the opportunity.  
 
Trangie Lions Club Swimming Vouchers 
Huge thanks must go to the Lions wider community for their very generous support of our club and our town with a 
donation of $5000 to alleviate the financial stress caused by the drought and the economic downturn caused by this. 
Our club decided to use this money to ensure that families could all utilise the pool in the hot summer months without 
cost. Please apply from your child’s school and return the forms by the end of Friday. We may accept forms after    
Friday, but passes will only be available after this date if not taken up by the due date.  
 
2018 
2018 has been another wonderful year of excellence and achievement in so many areas; whole school, teams and     
individual. Our school continues to grow in stature and in the eye of the local and wider community. Our name is 
known across the state for quality, caring and aspirational education. We have our feet set in strong values and our 
heads in the sky and as each year gets better and better and each year we exceed the expectations of the year before, the 
sky really IS the limit. Who knows where we will end up next year! Can’t wait to see! 
 
Finally …….. 
My door is and always has been open – whether you are happy, sad or mad. I need to know if we are not doing     
something right but I also need to know that you trust our motives and our intentions. Everything we do, every single 
day is for YOUR children. If we can do it better, tell us. Facebook is for cowards – so please tell us to our face! 
 
All the best,  
Anne Holden 

Staff Smile of the Week (Week 8) 
 

Goes to Mel for her help with Transition. 

We love our 
community! 
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Deputy Principal 
Dimiti Trudgett 

 

Head Teachers 
Gary Hansen 

Jessica Skinner (Relieving) 
Ted Wright 

SECONDARY 
Head Teachers’ Report 
 

It is hard to believe that we are coming to our final week of the school year. There has been a lot on this week, with 
Presentation Day and Middle School STEM “Country Table market” to name a few events.  
 

As we plan towards next year, I would just like to remind parents about the Department of Education requirements  
regarding leather upper shoes in practical subject areas. It is important for WH&S compliance that students have a pair 
of leather shoes ready for day one next year. Please factor this in when making a decision of which shoes to purchase 
for the new school year. 
 

Also, a reminder that the swimming carnival is being held on the Friday of the first week.  
 

And finally I would like to thank all those who have supported the school over 2018 and wish everyone a safe and   
enjoyable holiday period.  
 

Gary Hansen 
Head Teacher 
 
Aboriginal Dancers Shine AGAIN! 
On Monday10th December, the Aboriginal Dance group travelled to Dubbo to perform at the Three Rivers Local      
Decision-Making Accord Signing. The Accord was signed at a ceremony by Rodney Towney (Chair of the Three    
Rivers Regional Assembly) on behalf of the Three Rivers Regional Assembly and the Hon. Sarah Mitchell MLC 
(Minister for Aboriginal Affairs)  on behalf of the NSW Government. 
 

This event provided attendees with the opportunity to reflect on the negotiation process, celebrate the commitments 
negotiated and will mark the commencement of the agreement. There were approximately 80 to 100 attendees         
including; TRRA delegates, including our very own Aunty Di Smith and Didee Herbert, community members and  
senior representatives from NSW Government agencies including Aboriginal Affairs. 
 

This has been a highlight for our dance group who were extremely proud to be there to witness the start of this. Also 
being present to watch Uncle Ralph Naden perform a sacred dance that we are most likely never to see performed 
again. 
 

We would like to thank Ms Stoneman for driving the bus and Meegan Seymour who also 
helped our dancers. Lastly, congratulations to the dancers on their amazing work ethic 
and school representation. Our culture is alive and strong and will continue to stay that 
way with young Aboriginal leaders such as these. 
 

Jessica Skinner 
Aboriginal Dance Coordinator 
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SECONDARY 
Deputy Principal 

Dimiti Trudgett 
 

Head Teachers 
Gary Hansen 

Jessica Skinner (Relieving) 
Ted Wright 
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SECONDARY 
Deputy Principal 

Dimiti Trudgett 
 

Head Teachers 
Gary Hansen 

Jessica Skinner (Relieving) 
Ted Wright 
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Assistant Principals 
 

Jo-Anne Ellis 
Jacky Murtagh PRIMARY 

Assistant Principals’ Report 
 

Staffing 
We are very sad to announce the departure of two very special teachers who have been working at our school. Firstly, 
we say farewell to Miss Karla Parsonage who is taking up a position at Narromine High School. Karla has worked 
tirelessly with our students and we have seen great outcomes from the children she has taught. Karla also took on the 
enormous role of coordinating Gobondery/NARRAF sporting events for our school. She is a dynamic, vibrant, funny 
lady and the children and staff will really miss her. 
 

Also we say farewell and Good Luck to Miss Paige LeBrocque who began with us a few years ago as an SLSO while 
she was studying for her teaching degree. Paige finished her degree just in time to take on a fourth term block of work 
in the 3/4 class while Mrs Sippel was on maternity leave. Paige has accepted a position at Orana Public School and 
will take a Year 3 class next year. 
 

Our classes for next year are established and we have a great mix of experienced and younger teachers. We are very 
pleased to welcome Miss Mary Bailey to our staff. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
RAMS Reward Day 

 
Invitations have been sent home to students who have 
demonstrated our core values this term of being ‘Safe,       
Respectful, Learners’. Students in Years K–2 will be going to 
watch ‘The Grinch’ at the movies. Upper Primary students 
will be going to the Dubbo pool, playing on the water slides 
and swimming. It promises to be a rewarding day! 
 

If your child did not receive an invitation this term, it may be 
useful to have a serious talk with him/her about the behaviour 
you’re expecting from them when they come to school. We 
have high expectations at TCS, reflective of what our school 
community wants and poor behaviour is not tolerated.  
 
 

Year 5/6 Sydney Excursion Reminder 
Families are reminded if they would like to secure a place for the upcoming Year 5/6 Sydney excursion, $100 deposit 
is due by Friday 8th February, 2019 (first week back at school). This excursion will take place in Week 8, Term 1 and 
payments can be made at any time at the Primary or Secondary office. If you have any concerns in regards to paying 
for this excursion, please contact the school on 6888 7578. 
 

End of Year 
On behalf of all of the Primary staff we would sincerely like to thank all of our parents who 
have helped out throughout the year. We’ve had volunteers going on camps and excursions, 
parents coming in to volunteer in the classrooms, others involved in training sports teams, 
umpiring events and getting involved in the P&C. Our students’ education is enriched by 
your involvement!  
 

We wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a safe and enjoyable holiday.  
 

Jacky Murtagh 
Assistant Principal 

Instructional Leader EAFS Mrs Julie Whiteley 

Kindergarten Miss Jessie Druce 

Year 1/2 Ms Jo Anne Ellis 

Year 3/4 Ms Alissa Miller (M,T,W) Mrs Elaine Sipple (Th, F) 

Year 4/5 Ms Jacky Murtagh 

Year 6 Miss Mary Bailey 

Learning Support Ms Cheryl Rowley 

RFF Mrs Mel Corcoran, Mrs Louise Ryrie, Ms Krystal Haines 
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Assistant Principals 
 

Jo-Anne Ellis 
Jacky Murtagh PRIMARY 

SRC Leaders Christmas Celebrations 
Last week our Secondary SRC leaders ran a Primary Disco for all children 
K-6. It was so much fun. Many students bought dress ups to school for the 
event and everyone got involved with dancing, games and the many fun 
activities that the SRC had organised. It was really lovely to see the       
leadership skills that have been developed in our Secondary students and 
also, as always, to watch how the children all co-operated with each other 
and looked after each other. 
 

Prizes for the best dressed were awarded to Mia Gleeson, Ulahra Baxter, 
Aston Gordon and Khalia Solomon. Charlie Kerr proved how extremely 
flexible he was by winning the Limbo challenge!  

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjnlN-z05bfAhWWdH0KHcZmA-IQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.targettours.ca/our-holiday-message-to-you/xmas-banner&psig=AOvVaw0H9_fSPSuNjxIePDZz9bI8&ust=1544579019783538
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Assistant Principals 
 

Jo-Anne Ellis 
Jacky Murtagh PRIMARY 
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Library news 
Best Borrowers 
Once again this term primary students have been encouraged to borrow books with our Best Borrowers Rewards 
Chart. Those students who borrowed a book to take home and read have been carefully watching the number of 
stamps beside their name increase over the term. The winners for Term 4 are listed below and will receive a pick from 
the prize box next week during their class library time. 
 

Year K/1 Amelia Hall 
 

Year 1/2 Willow Thomas & Reggie Thomas 
 

Year 3/4 Kestrel Ebsworth & Carmen Su 
 

Year 4/5 Matilda Anderson 
 

Year 6 Shae Elridge & Ronald Junior Connor  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It's That Time of the Year………... 
Please Return Your Library Books 
Mrs Anderson and Ms Dawes would like to wish         
everyone a very Merry Xmas and remind students to 
please return any books as soon as possible. 
 

Holly Anderson  
Library Coordinator 
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Library news 

Summer Reading Competition 
Looking for a good book to read over the summer?  Our school has signed up for the Summer Reading Competition.  
This online collection has over 5800 digital books for children to read and it’s FREE.  All they need to do is logon to 
www.myON.com/school/ASR, enter our school’s unique username and password and they can read books from any 
computer, laptop or tablet.  
 

School Name:  Australia Summer Reading 
Username:   TrNSW66 
Password:   read 
 
Holly Anderson 
Library Coordinator 

http://www.myON.com/school/ASR
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CANTEEN 

Trangie Central School 
Position Vacant 

(Job Share available) 
 

CANTEEN SUPERVISOR 
21hpw 

 
Requires a motivated & dedicated person to operate the school 
canteen in 2019. 
 
Essential criteria: 
 

 Reliability 
 Current WWCC 
 Adherence to DET Nutrition in Schools Policy  
 (Copy available at Admin Office) 
 Food Service Handling Certificate  
 (Online course available through Narromine Shire Council 
 Website) 
 
Applications to:    Trangie Central School 
      6888 7578 
 

Due to:    Principal 
    PO Box 6 
    TRANGIE   NSW   2823 
 

Closing date:  Friday 14th December, 2018 
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